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- INFORMATION SHEET - 
PRE-HEARING CONFERENCES  

 
Please Note: This is an information document designed to assist you in preparing for a review before the Health Professions 
Review Board.  It is not intended as a substitute for the Health Professions Act or its Regulations, the Administrative Tribunals Act 
or any Review Board Rules. 

 
The Health Professions Review Board (Review Board) uses pre-hearing conferences as a case 
management tool to help ensure that the hearing proceeds efficiently, and to provide the parties 
with a clear understanding of their responsibilities and options throughout the process. (“Case 
management” is the entire process used by the Health Professions Review Board to move the 
review from beginning to end and to ensure the just and timely resolution of each matter.) 
 
The pre-hearing conference is an important step in preparing for a Review Board hearing.  The 
conference can also be used to hold an informal, “without prejudice” dialogue for the purpose of 
discussing early settlement of the dispute and the issues raised by the review. 
 
The pre-hearing conference is a meeting, usually by telephone conference call, conducted by 
Review Board staff and/or a Review Board member. If directed by the Review Board, all parties or 
their representatives are required to participate in a pre-hearing conference and must be 
authorized and prepared to discuss and make decisions about all items on the agenda. Following 
a conference, the Review Board member or staff may issue a report that may include any 
directions or orders made by the Review Board.  This would include any facts or issues on which 
the parties are in agreement, the details of any agreements on the procedure to be followed and 
any other case management matters.  
 
The pre-hearing conference is also used to explain the legislative mandate of the Review Board 
and the requirements of the Review Board as set out in the Health Professions Act and the Review 
Board’s Rules of Practice and Procedure.  
 
At a pre-hearing conference, the Review Board may direct the parties to consider and discuss one 
or more of the following, and may make orders or directions about: 

 
 the issues 
 the scheduling for delivery of the Statements of Points or other written submissions 
 documents to be disclosed and the method and timing of disclosure 
 production of lists of witnesses, including expert witnesses, and summaries of the 

anticipated evidence of witnesses 
 production of any expert reports that may be relied upon 
 process for determining any preliminary or interim applications 
 the form, manner, date, time and location for a hearing 
 opportunities for settlement of the application or a part of it, and 
 any matter relevant to the conduct of the proceeding or resolution of the matter. 

 
Parties may be required to attend one or more pre-hearing conferences.  
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